
ARTHUR J. MILBERGER 
(arthurmilberger@gmail.com) 

BOLD FOX DEVELOPMENT, LLC  
c/o Alex Kamkar  (adkamkar@boldfoxdevelopment.com) 

January 6, 2022 

VIA EMAIL  

City Council 
City of Bay City
c/o Anne Marie Odefey, City Attorney 
1901 5th Street 
Bay City, Texas 77414 

Re: Annexation of approximately 280 acres into the City of Bay City, Texas (“City”) 

Dear City Council: 

We own, or are under contract to acquire, 280.35 acres, collectively comprised of Tract I, Tract 
II, Tract III, and Tract V shown on the map attached hereto (collectively, “Land”).   

Pursuant to Section 43.0671 of the Texas Local Government Code, we respectfully request 
annexation of the Land into the City, and with respect to Tract III and Tract V, are making this 
request as required under Section 2 of the Development Financing Agreement between the 
City, Tax Increment Reinvestment Zone Number Two, and Bold Fox Development, LLC, 
approved by the City on December 21, 2021.  We are submitting formal annexation petitions as 
well.   

In furtherance of the annexation process, we request that Council call a public hearing, and 
provide appropriate notice of same, as required under Section 43.0673 of the Texas Local 
Government Code. 

[Signatures Follow] 
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Sincerely, 
 
 

______________________________ 
Arthur J. Milberger 
 
 
Bold Fox Development, LLC 
 
 
By:  ___________________________ 
Name:  Alex Kamkar 
Title:  Principal 
 
 
Attachment 

Alex Kamkar (Jan 6, 2022 13:21 CST)
Alex Kamkar

Arthur J. Milberger (Jan 6, 2022 16:43 CST)
Arthur J. Milberger




